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MEMO

To: Mayor John Haila and Ames City Council Members
From: Lieutenant Tom Shelton, Ames Police Department
Date: October 7, 2020
Subject: Beer Permits & Liquor License Renewal Reference City Council Agenda

The Council agenda for November 10, 2020 includes beer permits and liquor license
renewals for:

· Class B Native Wine Permit with Sunday Sales - Chocolaterie Stam, 230 Main
Street

· Class B Liquor License with Catering Privilege, Outdoor Service, and Sunday
Sales - Country Inn & Suites Ames, 2605 SE 16th Street

· Class C Liquor License with Sunday Sales - Time Out-Ames, 120 Kellogg
Avenue

· Class C Beer Permit with Class B Wine Permit and Sunday Sales - Swift Stop #8,
705 24th Street

A review of police records for the past 12 months found no liquor law violations for any
of the above locations.  The Ames Police Department recommends renewal of licenses
for all the above businesses.

· Class E Liquor License - AJ’s Liquor III, 2401 “A” Chamberlain Street
· Class C Liquor License with Outdoor Service and Sunday Sales - Outlaws, 2522

Chamberlain Street

A review of police records for the past 12 months found 3 liquor law violations for AJ’s
Liquor III located at 2401 Chamberlain.  One subject was found to have an ID that
belonged to a friend and was cited for being underage on premises.  For the other two
cases, both individuals were found to be underage and were escorted from the premises.

A review of police records for the past 12 months found 2 liquor law violations for
Outlaws located at 2522 Chamberlain St.  One subject was found to have a fake Missouri
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license and was cited for being underage on premises.   For the other case, officers found
a subject who was underage, and the individual was escorted from the premises
Records indicate representatives of AJ’s Liquor III attended the summer 2018 bar
meeting but missed the spring 2019 bar meeting.

Records indicate representatives of Outlaws attended the summer 2018 and 2019 bar
meetings

The Police Department will continue to monitor the above locations by conducting
regular foot patrols, bar checks and by educating the bar staff through trainings and
quarterly meetings.  The Ames Police Department recommends renewal of licenses for
the above businesses.


